Board of Directors

Monthly Meeting

October 8, 2024
Colusa STATION
Minutes

Meeting: Called to Order by Chairman Garner at 6:30 PM 

Present: Directors Garner, Miller, Moore, Brookins, Hickel, Chief Winters and Captain Trotter.
Absent: Kimbrell
Approve meeting minutes of September 2024
Corrections to September 2024 were made as follows: Claims were $71,227.09 and it was moved by Director Hickel and 2nd by Brookins to accept the minutes as corrected.
Ayes: Garner, Miller, Moore, Brookins, Hickel 
Noes:: None

Abstain: None

Absent: Kimbrell
Motion passed unanimously.

Period of Public Comment:

There was no public comment. 

Items for Board Consideration:

1, Approve claims for October 2024.
Chief Winters presented claims for October 2024 in the amount of $33,363.73. It was moved by Director Brookins and 2nd by Hickel to approve the claims as presented. 
Ayes: Garner, Miller, Moore, Brookins, Hickel
Noes: None

Abstain: None

Absent: Kimbrell
Motion passed unanimously.

Communications: Reports and Presentations
Directors: None

Colusa Rural/Grand Island Volunteers: None
Fire Chief/CEO.

Chief Winters reported that the district will be receiving a claim from AMR for damage that was done to the ambulance when Rescue 182 backed into the ambulance unit on July 22, 2024. The Board will be receiving the claim within the next few weeks and will be placed on the agenda for action. 
The Annual District report was handed out and all Directors were asked to read it over and at the November meeting there will be discussion and action to accept the report.

The Directors also received an update of current budget expenditures and revenues through the middle of September. It appears that all expenditures are in line with the budget and most of the revenue will be received in the upcoming property tax payment. Increase in revenue will be shown in the January report.

There were 28 calls for service: 2 fires, 15 EMS with 4 Casino related, 3 Mutual Aid calls, 5 Investigations and 3 Public Assists. 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned to November 12, 2024, at 6:30 PM at Grand Island Station

Meeting Adjourned at 6:40 PM

____________________________

John Garner, Chairman of Board of Directors. 

__________________________________

Patty Hickel
Secretary

